
 Solid and Hazardous Waste Management Program 
P.O. Box 414 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0414 
Tel. # 609-984-3438 
Fax. # 609-777-0769 

  
 

 
 

Larry Zaayenga 
Solid Waste Coordinator 
Hall of Records Annex 
One East Main Street 
Freehold, NJ 07728-1255 
 
Dear Mr. Zaayenga:  
 
On November 28, 2005 the Department of Environmental Protection’s Solid and Hazardous Waste 
Management Program received a request for an administrative action to include in the Monmouth 
County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) the new location of Oceanport Leaf 
Compost facility. The proposed leaf compost facility will be located on Block 88, Lot 26.04 in the 
Borough of Oceanport, Monmouth County.  
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11 (b) 3, the County Plan inclusion of a Class C compost facility can be 
accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, this administrative action is hereby approved 
pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). 
 
If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Najwa Ali of my staff at (609) 984-
9773 or at Najwa.Ali@dep.state.nj.us. 
 
    
   Sincerely,  
 
 
 
   Guy Watson, Chief 
   Bureau of Recycling and Planning 


